WOODLYNNE MHC, LLC
2121 Mt. Ephraim Ave. Lot A5
Camden, NJ 08104

All in effort to continue improving our community we are pleased to announce that we will be having another major plumbing project done and some tree removal. As the plumbing project has not been scheduled the tree work has. Listed below will be the dates the tree crew will be out, what areas will be serviced, who will need to relocate their vehicles while work is being performed, and a few other subjects we’d like to touch base on.
1. While we understand there are a lot of trees on the property, we are servicing them in increments, according to what is determined to be the most important by our tree professionals.
June 28th and June 29th are our target dates, weather permitting.
Several homes along the C row, Row 1 – 8, 35 – 37, and unit DX will be on the list. Will everybody on this list please move your vehicles the day of service or be available to move your vehicles if requested please. PLEASE DO NOT PARK IN RESERVED PARKING. PLEASE PARK ALONG THE TRACKS UNTIL WORK IS COMPLETED.
2. We have been receiving numerous complaints about vicious breed dogs in the community. If you own a vicious breed dog (Pit Bull, Doberman, Rottweiler, etc.) you will need to remove them from your home. All animals are required to be registered with the office. It is very important to speak with the office before getting a new pet to assure they are an allowed breed. This will avoid having to get rid of a pet already obtained.3.
3. We will be out within the next few weeks to paint new numbers along the C row so that all residents have at least one reasonable accommodation for parking. If you currently have more than two vehicles parked you will be required to move one elsewhere. As you are aware, the parking up there is very tight and we must assign parking so that everybody has a spot. Please be respectful of your neighbors, do not allow visitors to park in their reserved parking. If any disabled or unregistered vehicles are on the property please remove them. We do reserve the right to have vehicles towed from the property. If a vehicle is towed, it will be at the owner’s expense.
4. While we want everyone to enjoy the hot days of summer with family and friends, please do not block roadways, play loud music from your vehicles, use the grounds for urinating, or throw garbage on the ground. We do not mind letting the kids have a small wading pool but they must be in your yard, not in the street.
5. Please always drive the speed limit (5mph) in the community. Many children live there and will be playing outside enjoying the sunshine, we want them to be safe.
6. Do not use our community as a place to dispose of your trash. Dumping of any garbage, yard clippings, and bulk items is illegal. Violations carrying fines will be issued to anybody known to be doing this.
7. Last but not least, we are still having plumbing back up’s because of baby wipes, feminine products, and grease being disposed of down toilets and drains. Please DO NOT flush anything but toilet paper (not even “flushable wipes”) down the toilets or pour grease down your drains.
As always if you have any questions please call the office, 856-966-1789, or text Melissa directly
at 443-534-1798.
       Thank you and enjoy the summer!

